
 

PRAYER LETTER and UPDATE from RACHEL GOSTLIN
Bonjour! July, 2012

The last few months have been filled with preparations for the summer camps here at Camp Rainbow 
(Arc-en-ciel) as well as the conclusion of the 2011-12 year of the Apollos Program.  The Apollos group ended 
the year by recording a CD with many of the songs we sang as we travelled and ministered in churches over 
the past 10 months . 

The Lord blessed by sending five young American ladies to help with the set up and with running the 
2012 summer camps.  We are grateful for the help they have been and we praise God for sending them when 
help was needed the most!  The camp season officially started on June 29th with a Bible Week, which is a great 
way to begin!  As I write, we have already seen one woman come to the Lord for salvation this week.   What a 
joy it is to see her soaking up the Word and learning more each day! Praise the Lord!

July 6-8th will be an annual church convention with about 100 people who will be staying for the two 
nights.  Many of the families who are bringing their children will be able to leave them at the camp on Monday 
when the Junior/Teen camps will start. After that it’s two weeks with more than 70 children and teens from all 
over France.   We are praying that God will impact these young hearts during camp.  In August we will have a 
short break before the second summer camp session which is also for both children and teens and includes 
another two weeks of working and playing with them to show them God's love and teach them to serve Him 
with their lives.  

 I am scheduling meetings in the US for this Fall thru next Spring to raise necessary monthly support.  If 
you would be interested in inviting me come to present this ministry at your church, or in knowing more about 
what I do, please feel free to contact me at : warriorlamb@gmail.com . 

Thank you for your prayer, encouragement and financial support.   My work depends on it.  I pray that 
Lord will bless you as you have been a blessing to this ministry and to those lives that are touched through it in 
France.

In Christ,

Rachel Gostlin

mailto:warriorlamb@gmail.com

